LAWRENCE TOWNSHIP ZONING COMMISION MEETING

March 3, 2014

The members in attendance: Stan Koehlinger, Eric McGovern, John Walsh, Frank Bachman.

Additional attendance: Trustee Don Ackerman, Zoning Inspector Todd Reynolds. There were three members of the public at this meeting as well.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Stan Koehlinger.

Motion made by John Walsh and seconded by Eric McGovern to approve the February 3, 2014 meeting minutes, motion passed unanimously.

Chairman Koehlinger asked the status of the Shetler Appeals Hearing and it was stated the hearing is set for Monday, March 10, 2014 at 7 p.m. at the township building.

Trustee Ackerman stated that there were no comments from trustees at this time.

Zoning Inspector Reynolds thanked the Zoning Commission and the Zoning Board of Appeals for all the work they have done in setting the rules for the Zoning Regulations.

Chairman Koehlinger stated that he has not heard back from the trustees regarding the proposed changes to the zoning regulations. Zoning Commission decided to wait for the recommendations of the Trustees before proceeding.

McKenna Associates will be putting on a Zoning Training Seminar on Monday, March 24, 2014. The seminar will start at 6:30 p.m. at the township building. Zoning Commission, Board of Zoning Appeals, Zoning Inspector and Trustees are invited to attend. It was determined to keep the seminar for Lawrence Township only so that the seminar could emphasize Lawrence Township's existing zoning regulations. If other township zoning were invited the seminar would have to become more generic.

Chairman Koehlinger announced the resignation of Tedd Finlayson from the Zoning Commission effective February 6, 2014. Eric McGovern made a motion to send a letter to Tedd Finlayson thanking him for all his work on the Zoning Commission and in writing the revisions to the code. John Walsh seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Eric McGovern made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by Frank Bachman, motion passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 9:03 p.m.
Next Meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 7, 2014.
Respectfully, Ann Ackerman